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SNAP (Photographic)  
COMPETITION 

Congratulations to Heidi Osgood 
from Bermagui Public School,  

Stage 1 winner.  
Heidi receives a mini ipad. 

There were so many great  
entries that really told a story 
about what it means to live and 
learn in a rural community.  To 
all the teachers who worked with 
their students to be part of our 
competition many thanks for 
providing your students another 
opportunity to participate and to 
shine.  

Greg Alchin 
DET Rural and Distance Education 

P&C NEWS 
The P&C in conjunction with 
Neilson’s Mitre 10 are having a 
Christmas raffle. 
1st prize - 4 Burner Hooded BBQ 
2nd prize - $100 Terrace  
 Restaurant Voucher 
3rd prize - Foodworks Food  
 Hamper 
Tickets can be bought 
from Neilson’s Mitre 10 
and will be drawn on 
20 December.  All  
proceeds will go towards  
projects at our school.  Thank 
you for your  support. 

Congratulations to all students 
for their excellent behaviour at 
Presentation Day.  We trust  
families and friends enjoyed the 
day.  Year 6 ‘Rock On’  
performances were awesome 
and the singing at the end 
thrilled us all.  

We wish everyone a happy and 
safe Christmas and New Year. 

Bermagui Public School Staff 
 

School recommences for Y1–Y6 
students on Wednesday,  
29 January.  Our Kindergarten 
students start on Thursday or 
Friday, a letter is on its way.  
 

Many thanks to executive staff, 
teaching and non teaching staff, 
P&C members, cleaning and 
ground staff and everyone who 
has given their time to Bermagui 
Public School. 
 

Special thanks to Mrs Cathor, 
Mrs Loughran and Ms Clark for 
their commitment while relief 
teaching this year.  
 

As well as the excellent learning 
opportunities and extra curricula 
activities provided this year, the 
school has been enhanced by the 
shading over the sandpit,   
resurfacing of the basketball 
court, the construction of a new 
covered way and outdoor area. 

Y3/4 FISHING TRIP 
Year 3/4 Biriin went fishing on 
Wednesday afternoon as a finale 
to their unit `Get Hooked-It’s fun 
to fish’.  The boys had a great 
time and even caught some fish!  
A good sized leather jacket and 3 
black fish were captured on the 
camera but 
the boys 
have been 
heard telling 
stories 
about some 
really big 
ones that 
snapped their lines off!!   
Unfortunately Mr Constable and 
Steve are the only backup they 
have and they support the  
stories with a smile on their  
faces.  The boys would like to 
thank Bermagui Bait and Tackle 
for helping them out with bait, 
hooks, sinkers and some extra 
lines. 



BUDGETS FOR 2014 
Major Approximate Costs 

Feb School Voluntary 
  Contribution  
  $45 per student or  
  $70 per family 
 
 Workbooks $35 per  
 student 
 
March Y3 & Y4 Kianinny  
 Excursion   $220 
 
April School Photos  $  30 
 
May Y5 & Y6 Excursion  $350 

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Learn to Surf  at Rockwall this Sat at 9am.  Enquiries to Jacqui 44737446 
Netball NSW School Holiday clinic on Wed 22/1/14 at Ford Park Courts, Ocean Drive, Merimbula.  3-6pm (arrive at 2.30pm for rego).  $40.   
5-12 year olds.  Bring healthy snacks, drink bottle, sunscreen & hat.  Regos close Mon 13/1/14 
Write4fun Writing Competition  Win awesome cash prizes!  500 words (or less) for short stories or 16 lines (or less) for poems.  There is no 
theme.  Enter online www.write4fun.net or email enter@write4fun.net.  Entry is free, entries close 17/1/14 
Ultimate Frisbee  “New Beginnings” an Ultimate Frisbee tournament on the beach, followed by a game of Frisbee Golf.  Sat 11/1/14 at Middle 
Beach, Tanja from 10am-4pm.  All ages welcome.  Contact Jane Andrew 64945551 or janeandrew1972@gmail.com 
Monarch Cricket  8 & 9/1/14 at Berrambool Oval, Merimbula & 10/1/14 at George Griffin Oval, Bega.  6-12 years 9am-12noon Future Stars  
Program—junior development & introduction to cricket $45 per day.  13-18 years 1-4pm High Performance Clinic—technical assessment &  
dynamic skill acquisition $55 per day.  Bring sunscreen & hat (equipment desired not essential).  To register monarchcricket@live.com 

HONOUR CARDS 
Congratulations to the following  
students -   
1 CARD Sierra Gannon 
 Anthony Gannon 
 Tara Clogg 

FOR YOUR DIARY 
18 Dec Students’ last day 
29 Jan Y1-Y6 students return  
 for 2014 

STUDENTS’ LAST DAY 
TOMORROW 
18 December 

2014 MINISTRY 
Congratulations to:- 

Prime Minister 
Rocco Lagana 

 
Deputy Prime Minister 

Caitlin Reid 

ART FOR SALE 
Portraits (from Spring Fair) 
are available at the Office  

$5 YEARBOOK 2013 
Additional copies are available 
for $10 from the office. 

SEASIDE FAIR 2014 
Seaside Fair will be held on  
Saturday, 8 March and the 
Theme for the Fair is:-   

Bermagui-Out of this world,  
Not out of the way. 

We are hoping that everyone will 
join in an intergalactic dress up  
party and enter the street parade 
to win prizes and to have some 
fun as always.  Lots of Alfoil and 
Aliens!!  The reason for this early 
notification is so that some may 
like to work on their costumes 
over the holiday break. Wishing 
everyone a Great Christmas and 
a Happy New Year. See you at 
the Fair.   

Kind Regards, Lori Hammerton  
(Publicity)  

PRESENTATION DAY 
Thank you to our sponsors:- 
J & L Merlino 
Horse & Camel Wine Bar 
Craigh Hurst Engineering 
Julie Rutherford Real Estate 
Neilson’s Mitre 10 
Bermagui Bait & Tackle 
Ocean Lake Caravan Park 
Bermagui Golf Pro Shop 
South East Fibre Exports Pty Ltd 
Clarke Law 
Robert Tacheci Real Estate 
Simply Springwater 
Horizon Credit Union 
Bega Valley Shire Council 
Mermaids of Bermagui 
Wallaga Lake Park 
Bermagui Senior Citizens 
Little Lambs Preschool 
Bermagui Country Club 
Bermagui RSL Sub-Branch 
Mumbulla Foundation 


